VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

October 1, 2008

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on October 1, 2008 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Terri Racher

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

EMPLOYEES:
Janet Verna
VISITORS:

None
ABSENT:
None
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

The Mayor jokingly thanked everyone for attending the meeting and asked if everyone could hear him from the back row.
 Pledge of Allegiance
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Contractor for Iron Filtration Equipment 
The Mayor asked for a motion approving Adedge as the contractor for the Iron Filtration Equipment.  

The Mayor made reference to the Bid Opening document and the recommendation letter from Smith Engineering that was in the packets. 
Councilor Seely moved to approve Adedge as the contractor for the Iron Filtration Equipment.
Councilor Racher seconded the motion.  

The Mayor stated the bid was for $102,000 and the money would be tight since there was only $115,000 to complete the entire project.   A portion of the work would be self performed and a local contractor would complete the roof addition.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Racher:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For
Councilor Seely: For
Councilor Smith:   For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Resolution #08-14 Regarding NMFA Loan for Wastewater 
The Mayor reviewed the specifics of the loan and the new information he had received since the last meeting.  He referred to the documents that were in the packets.

The Mayor stated the documents were an example of what to expect with the payment structure to be based on $335,000.  He stated the bottom line payment would be approximately a $1700.00 monthly GRT intercept payment. 

Discussion followed regarding the projected GRT increase due to the current water and wastewater projects.

The Mayor reported Cone Construction had submitted a proposal of $184,000 for the cost for increasing the number of connections to match the original specifications.
The Mayor also reported that if the Highway Department did not come through with the Highway 54 crossing as originally negotiated, the Village would have to pay for the boring in order for the project to proceed.  He stated he had received a bid price from Kelly to complete the bore for $40,000.

The Mayor stated the cost of boring would have to be considered in the loan amount.

The Mayor stated that both he and the Clerk were confident that the amount of the intercept payment would be covered by the projected GRT increase the Village would receive from the current projects.  There would be very little or no bottom line impact to the current budget.

The Mayor stated it was a big step to under take, but the loan would keep construction of the wastewater project progressing. 
Discussion followed regarding the bore under the railroad tracks and Highway 54.
The Mayor recommended the loan amount be $300,000 to complete the additional connections to match the original specifications.
The Mayor asked for the Clerk’s opinion of the amount.

The Clerk stated the Village would be able to afford the monthly payment based on the GRT increases.  She also stated the loan could easily be paid off within 18 months with incoming capital outlay funding.
Discussion followed regarding the appropriate loan amount based on the estimated budget for the additional scope of work. 
Discussion followed regarding the principal and interest payment schedule that was given to the Council in their packets.  

Councilor Bradford expressed her general concern of making a commitment for a loan.

The Clerk reminded the Council that they were only approving a Resolution giving permission to move forward with the loan application.
Councilor Bradford moved to approve Resolution #08-14 regarding application for a New Mexico Finance Authority loan for the Corona Wastewater Management System for a total of $335,000 with the noted correction. 

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Racher:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For
Councilor Seely:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
The Clerk reminded the Council that a number of years ago the Village had a loan with the USDA and paid it off early with grant funding.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Resolution #08-15 Regarding Wastewater Grant Agreement
The Mayor reminded the Council that Resolution #08-15 pertained to the 2008 Capital Outlay funding the Village had received for Water or Wastewater.  He reviewed the prior discussion regarding which project the funding should be directed to.   He stated after the original bids for the wastewater project had been received, it was clear that the funding would have to be used for Wastewater.

Councilor Bradford moved to approve Resolution #08-15 regarding the Wastewater Grant Agreement.
Councilor Racher seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Racher:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Seely:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Discussion Items from the Mayor
1.  The Mayor reported he was having difficulty with the approval of the permit to bore across Highway 247 due to a new archeological site that had recently been reported.  The Mayor stated he thought he would be able to solve the situation.  He reported he had requested maps from the county that would show a more accurate picture of the area and prove the bore across Highway 247 would not endanger the recorded site. 
2.  The Mayor announced that the Library Grand Opening would be October 23, 2008.
The Mayor asked if there were any other questions or discussion.

Councilor Racher stated she noticed a Purchase Voucher for the purchase of a VIN Inspection Bond.

The Mayor jokingly announced that he was finally upgrading the Clerk’s Motor Vehicle Division capabilities.

Councilor Seely asked how much revenue was received monthly for Motor Vehicle transactions.
The Clerk replied about $200.00 per month.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Adjournment
Councilor Racher moved to adjourn the meeting.
Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Racher:   For 

Councilor Bradford:  For 
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Seely:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________
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Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer






Date   
